Agenda
Grand County Public Library
Board of Directors
Thursday, February 9, 2017
5:30 pm
Held in the Library’s Large Meeting Room

Public Notice is Hereby Given that there will be a meeting of the Grand County
Public Library Board of Directors on Thursday, February 9th, 2017 at 5:30 pm in the
Library’s Large Meeting Room at the Grand County Public Library, 257 E Center,
Moab, Utah 84532.

II.

I1I.

IV.

VL

VIIL.

Call to Order

Approval of the Minutes (January 12, 2017) (Action Item - Mailed)

Citizens to be Heard

Old Business

A. Review and Consideration of Recommendation of Revised Grand
County Public Library Board Bylaws to the Grand County Council
for Approval (Action Item — Mailed)

Strategic Planning Initiatives

A. Community Survey Draft Review and Discussion

B. Review of Previous Strategic Plan Measures

C. Review of State Library Statistics

D. SWOT Analysis with Library Board Members

Board Member Reports

Board Member Discussion of Future Agenda Items

A. Next Meeting: Review and Consideration of Approval of
Collection Development Policy, Programming Policy, and Meeting
Room Reservation Policy. Strategic Plan — Community Survey

Update.

B. March Meeting Date Discussion



VIII. Closed Session (if needed)

IX.  Adjournment

Please Note: The March Board meeting is scheduled for Thursday, March 9,
2017 at 5:30pm.

At Grand County Public Library Board meetings the public may be heard on any
agenda subject. The number of persons heard and the time allowed each may be
limited at the sole discretion of the Chair.

Requests for inclusion on an agenda must be received by 5:00 p.m. the Thursday prior
to a regular Library Board Meeting and 48 hours prior to any Special Meeting.
Request forms are available at the library’s circulation desk and completed forms
should be returned to the Library Director.

Those with special needs requests wishing to attend Library Board meetings are
encouraged to contact the Library two (2) days in advance of these events. Specific
accommodations necessary to allow participation of disabled persons will be provided
to the maximum extent possible. Requests, or any questions or comments can be
communicated to: (435) 259-1111.



DRAFT
Grand County Public Library
Minutes for the Regular Board of Directors Meeting
January 12, 2017 5:30 pm
Board Room, Grand County Public Library

In attendance for the January 12, 2017 Grand County Public Library Board meeting held in the
Board Room at the Grand County Public Library, were as follows: Kathleen McHugh, Susan
Roche, Rob Magleby, Dan McNeil, Jenna Woodbury, and Jeremy Lynch. Also present were
Carrie Valdes, Library Director; Belinda Ledbetter, President of the Friends of the Library; and
Meghan Flynn, Head of Adult Services (minutes). Evan Clapper was absent.

Kathy McHugh called the meeting to order at 5:33 p.m.

Approval of the minutes for the December 8, 2016 meeting was discussed. Rob Magleby made a
motion to approve the minutes as presented. Susah Roche seconded the motion and it passed
unanimously.

The library bills were passed around for review.

Belinda Ledbetter, President of the Friends of the Library (FOL) spoke as a citizen to be heard.
She delivered a verbal report on the FOL. Belinda told the board that the FOL group currently
consists of seven active members that meet twice a month. She reviewed information regarding
the FOL book sales, book donation sources, book handling processes, income sources, and recent
library projects funded by the FOL. Belinda noted that the FOL have two main goals: (1) to
make money to support library projects and (2) to distribute books throughout the community.
She told the Board that FOL funds are allocated based on library requests to complete special
projects or activities. Susan added that she has been impressed with the FOL in her role as
Library Board Liaison to the Friends.

Carrie delivered a Director’s Report to the Board. She informed the Board that Grand County
Council member Evan Clapper will be serving as the Council’s appointed representative to the
Library Board this year. She reviewed the library’s current organizational chart and end of year
statistics. Jenna asked how the library handles loss prevention. Carrie responded that unreturned
items from first time patrons account for the majority of lost items. The library attempts to limit
this source of loss through allowing new patrons only two checkouts at a time for the first month
that they have a card. Carrie added that the library regularly conducts an inventory of collections
to determine lost items. Dan McNeil asked for more information about the culling of books from
the library collection. Carrie replied that due to space limitations, library staff works to maintain
the size of the current collection. Given that annual library acquisitions total approximately
5,000 items, a similar number of items must be culled each year to provide adequate space. She
added that the library’s Collection Development Policy discusses weeding and the board reviews
the policy annually.

Carrie continued the Director’s Report and reviewed 2016 budget information. She informed the
Board that estimated expenditures for 2016 were close to actual expenditures. This means it is
likely that the library will contribute to fund balance for the 2016 budget year. She added that
the actual 2016 budget information will be finalized after a state audit in April. Carrie concluded
the Director’s Report and informed the Board of upcoming and ongoing library events.






